Mr. Earl Jones

G. Spalding & Bros.

19 Beekman St.

New York, N. Y.

Dear Earl:

Immediately upon receipt of your telegram I called the Registrar's Office and the Dean of Women's Office to get the correct data for you. I am inclosing a bit of information which I obtained from Miss Martha Peterson who is the Pan-Hellenic Secretary.

If your daughter has not attended the University and is a new student, she should be here the 18th of September. Otherwise, she should be here the 20th, if she expects to be in the "Rush."

Rushing starts with a meeting at Frank Strong auditorium at 11:30 a.m., Spet. 20th. Class work starts on Sept. 24th.

I trust I have given you the essential information. If there is anything I can do for you or your daughter at any time, please feel free to call upon me.

I am rather hazy, somehow feeling that I have faint information that your daughter was here previously, or had expected to attend the university.

If there is anything that you would care to write concerning further sorority rushing matters, you can communicate with Miss Peterson at 228 Frank Strong Hall.

I am happy that your daughter is going to attend the University of Kansas. Tell her to drop by and see me because it will be a pleasure to do anything for the Jones family. I have even been known to do favors for the James boys. With all good wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen
Director, Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach